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November 22, 2016       

  
       

Ms. Pamela S. Trowbridge, P.G. 
Pennsylvania Department of Environmental Protection 
Southcentral Regional Office 
909 Elmerton Avenue 
Harrisburg, PA  17110 
 
 
Mr. Griff Miller, CHMM, CPH 
U.S. Environmental Protection Agency Region 3 (3LC30) 
1650 Arch Street 
Philadelphia, PA 19103-2029 
 
Re: Groundwater Human Health Risk Assessment Report 

Former York Naval Ordnance Plant (fYNOP) 

Dear Ms. Trowbridge and Mr. Miller: 

On behalf of Harley-Davidson Motor Company, Inc. (Harley-Davidson), Groundwater Sciences 
Corporation (GSC) is forwarding this letter and the enclosed report regarding the Groundwater 
Human Health Risk Assessment (HHRA) for the former York Naval Ordnance Plant (fYNOP).  
The purpose of this letter is twofold as follows: 
 

 Withdrawal of Previous Groundwater HHRA Submittal – This letter is a formal 
request to withdrawal the Groundwater HHRA and the accompanying Groundwater 
HHRA Executive Summary Reports dated August 25, 2016.  These two documents were 
submitted previously to the Pennsylvania Department of Environmental Protection 
(PADEP) and the United States Environmental Protection Agency (USEPA) on 
September 12, 2016, and can be discarded or returned to GSC.  Note that the two HHRA 
documents were submitted concurrent with the Supplemental Remedial Investigation 
Groundwater Report (Part 2) dated August 2016 (Part 2 SRI Report).  This letter is not in 
any way intended to modify the submittal or review of the Part 2 SRI Report, which is 
scheduled for regulatory review by December 9, 2016. 
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 New Groundwater HHRA Submittal – Enclosed with this letter is a new Groundwater 
HHRA Report dated November 21, 2016.  The new report is being submitted as a 
standalone document to replace the previously submitted HHRA documents, and was 
modified to address comments from the USEPA during our meeting on November 3, 
2016.  Based on email correspondence from PADEP dated November 14, 2016 to GSC 
and Harley-Davidson, it is understood that an additional report review fee and 
municipal/public notifications are not required with this new submittal. 

 
If you have questions regarding these reports, please contact the undersigned at 717-901-8187 or 
Sharon R. Fisher of Harley-Davidson at 717-852-6544. 
 
       Sincerely, 
       GROUNDWATER SCIENCES CORPORATION 
 

       Stephen M. Snyder, P.G. 
       Senior Associate 
 
CDO/jms 
 
Enclosures 
 
cc: Sharon R Fisher (Harley-Davidson) – 1 hard copy and 1 electronic copy 

Ralph T. Golia (AMOED) – 1 hard copy and 1 electronic copy 
    Hamid Rafiee (USACE) – 1 electronic copy 
      Scott Gould (MWN) – 1 electronic copy 
     Rodney G. Myers (LEIDOS) – 1 hard copy and 1 electronic copy 
 


